
                 Henry County Gun Club – February 6th, 2023 – BOG Meeting Minutes 
 
BOG Meeting Called to order at 6:00pm. 
 
BOG Attendance: Neal Schaefer; Ken Cooper (by phone); Alan Crowley 
EBM: Brian Bishop; John Bright; William Cooper; Ken Donahue; Todd Earhart; Lee Jackson.  
 

Treasurer’s report – approved as read. 
 
Secretary’s report: January Minutes – approved as read. 
*Website updates – January calendar removed, and April 2023 added. December 2022 
meeting minutes posted. 
*Membership: TOTALS: Total: 308 -- 276 Full Members; 24 Probationary; 8 BOG-approved. 
Renewal Status:  As of today, of 346 invoices, 301 paid, counting the 5 promised payments and 
5 more paying in April for 87% with 45 NOT renewing for 2023. 
Of the 45 members not renewing, 11 of these resigned with cause.  The remaining 34 were 
removed from the Master for no response. 
Note: 8 Prospects approved in November to be voted on in April, 5 will owe $125 for 2023. 
 
Approval by BOG via email:  $60 approved for Alan Crowley on dues/membership postage.  
$300 to Thomas Cannon for welding & fuel to complete the Silhouette setup at the 100/200. 
$500 approved on targets and supplies for NRA HighPower. 
Announcements:  Grant Laird will host a Steel Challenge Championship match on March 25th 
and a USPSA Championship match on August 26th. 
 
Old (unfinished) Business:   
TJ & Kyle to push back tree line on the southwest side of the 600-yard range and still take the 
old Skeet high-house taken to 600-yard for new shooting position and antenna for Wi-Fi.   
  
New Business:  
Discussed replacing gate keys (front gate & 600-yd) with 4-digit combination padlocks and 
installing keypad lock for Clubhouse door.  Discussed roll-out of Wi-Fi info and extending 
coverage to the 100 & 600-yard ranges. Discussed using online payment for next year’s dues 
drive and possibly moving the collection drive in March, mor details to follow.  $1500 advance 
approved for Todd on the 50-yd construction project.  Thomas Cannon to get quote on 
enlarging the shooting platform at the 100/200-yd range.  Member suggested spraying the 
ground for ticks, will gather info and get quote.  Suggested awareness campaign to stop 
members from shooting metal targets with armor-piercing rounds.  Three new member-
prospects approved by BOG as Temporary Members to include:  Shane Joyner, Keith Riley, and 
Ted Leach. 
 
BOG Meeting adjourned at 7:05pm 


